Annual Slice of Life Workshop:

for Medical Multimedia Developers and Educators

June 24-28, 20034 Drexel University and University of Pennsylvania

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, USA

http://www.slice.gsm.com
This year’s meeting is hosted by two medical schools in our nation’s first capital.  We have an exciitng program in a fun and historic  city.  The program has two major parts:  

(1) Optional hands-on and/or lecture demo pre-workshops of half or full day on June 24 and 25.

(2) Two and one-half days of auditorium presentations, electronic demonstrations, electronic posters, breakout sessions and special interest groups on June 26-28, 2003.

Deadline for abstract submissions including proposals for pre-workshops is February 1, 2003.  More information and submission forms are on line at http://www.slice.gsm.com.  Suggestions for the program are very welcome (mail to suzanne.stensaas@hsc.utah.edu).  Former participants know that it is the gift of time and energy by over half of the attendees who contribute to the program that makes the workshop so successful.

The Division of Anatomy is part of the Department of Surgery at the University of Toronto and has taken the lead in hosting the meeting.  The Department of Surgery also includes a division of Biomedical Communication (the only medical illustration degree granting program in Canada) and a Centre for Research in Education.  They and other groups will contribute to the diversity and success of this year’s program.  The Director of the Educational Computer Laboratories in the School of Medicine has offered us support and facilities.  The university includes many other exciting groups we hope to involve such as the Bell University Labs, Resource Centre for Academic Technology, Adaptive Technology Resource Centre, the Knowledge Media Design Program, The Knowledge Translation Program, the Ontario Institute for Studies in Education, and the Dynamic Graphics project.  

The Workshop always includes social events such as a welcome reception at the Institute of Contemporary Art, the traditional Welcome Dinner on Thursday evening in the University of Pennsylvania Museum of Archeology and Anthropology, and the popular Grand Extravaganza on Saturday afternoon and night will include lunch while on a trolley tour, followed by free time on Museum row (Franklin Institute Science Museum, Rhodin Museum or Art Museum) or relaxing at the Waterworks by the Schuylkill river, until its time to go to Chinatown for an Asian Fusion dinner and then walk to the multimedia Liberty Lights show at historic sites off Independence National Historic Park Mall. The night owls can continue on to South Street.. 

There will be no snail mailings this year forward!  Get your friends signed up for the email list by going to http://www.slice.gsm.com/2003/join.htm to receive future announcements 

Now is the time to think about what you can contribute to the program  The Eccles Health Science Library, Slice of Life Development Fund, and Knowledge Weavers all based at the University of Utah, as well as the Gold Standard Multimedia who host our web site join with our Philadelphia host committee chaired by Manny Besa and Michael Feldman to bring you what promises to be the best ever Slice of Life Workshop.
